11th February, 1959.

My dear Frankel,

. Thanks for your letter giving me the details of the opening ceremony for the new building of the Australian Academy. Of course I shall be happy and proud to speak and in thirty minutes I could give a somewhat abbreviated version of my broadcast remarks last summer, if this will suit you.

As you know I have always contended that the pros and cons of evolution theory in general, and natural selection in particular, have been intolerably confounded, and indeed are so up to the present day.

Sincerely yours,

Dr. O. H. Frankel, F.R.S.